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Feb 28, 2022

Senator Steven Bradford
Chair, Senate Public Safety Committee 
State Capitol 
Sacramento CA, 95814 

	Re: SB 903 (Hertzberg) - Support

Dear Senator Bradford, 

On behalf of organization, I am writing in support of SB 903 (Hertzberg), which would require the California Prison Oversight Board to examine the Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation’s efforts to address the housing needs of incarcerated people who are released to their community on parole or post release community supervision and to include specified data on homelessness in its reports. 

1-2 sentence about your organization

To address California’s homelessness crisis, it is critical to improve our systems coordination and dedicate resources to ensure that people do not exit institutional settings like state prisons into homelessness. While SB 903 is an important step towards robust data collection about the housing needs of incarcerated Californians, we must also ensure that this data informs robust discharge planning for people returning to communities and investment of additional resources to ensure there are sufficient low-barrier, permanent housing options to prevent any person from exiting prison into homelessness.  As such, we recommend that the California Prison Oversight Board collaborate the California Interagency Council on Homelessness to ensure the data collected and reported as part of SB 903 is connected to our state’s Homeless Data Integration System (HDIS) to ensure that our state’s full resources for addressing homelessness are brought to bear for those who will be returning to communities from our state prison system. 

Sincerely,

Signature 

Name 
Title 
Organization 


